




 
TOWN OF GOLDEN BEACH 

One Golden Beach Drive 
Golden Beach, FL  33160 

 
___________________________________________________________________ 

 
M E M O R A N D U M 

___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date: June 06, 2023 

To: Honorable Mayor Glenn Singer & 
Town Council Members 

From: Alexander Diaz,   
Town Manager 

Subject: Resolution No. 2881.23- Accepting the General Purpose 
Financial Statements for Fiscal Year 2021/2022. 

 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that the Town Council adopt the attached Resolution No. 2881.23 as 
presented.    
 
Background: 
 
The Town hired the firm of Keefe, McCullough & Co., LLP to conduct the annual audit for 
Fiscal Year 2021/2022 ending September 30, 2022.  
 
The auditors have concluded the financial audit for Fiscal Year ending in 2022. The audit 
consists of the following: 
 

-Financial Statement for Fiscal Year 2021/2022, ending September 30, 2022. 
 

-Report to Management which highlights the Internal Controls of the Town 
 
-The Town had no findings or recommendations once again this year; seventh year 

running! 
 
The Town Administration was once again able to grow our General Fund, Fund Balance 
by an additional $1,294,898.00 
 
At the end of Fiscal Year 2021 our General Fund Balance was $5,232,215.00, and at 
the end of Fiscal Year 2022 our General Fund Balance was $6,527,113.00  
 
The General Fund is also currently due $2,610,713.00 from the Stormwater Fund 
(collectable). There was an increase of $279,397.00 from last year’s liability of 
$2,331,316.00. This increase was for improvements paid for by the General Fund to the 
Stormwater System.  
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It is important to highlight that tests of our internal controls showed no deficiencies in 
our policies or practices.  
 
 Fiscal Impact: 
 
Our General Governmental Funds saw an increase of $1,294,898.00 due to spending 
controls and operating savings. The Fund Balance also has $452,635.00 set aside for 
the Building Department; $210,581.00 for the Pension; $135,177.00 for Health 
Insurance; and $1,172,689.00 unassigned.    
 
Our Financial Positioning is STRONG and our future outlook is bright.  
 
In addition, we fully acknowledge the need to increase the Town’s Cash-On-Hand 
capacity of the General Fund, Fund Balance and feel confident in our ability to do so. As 
we begin the budget process this year, the Town is looking to set aside a portion of 
growth in new revenue specifically to help the Town increase the Cash-On-Hand and 
Fund positioning.  
 
In ensuring that we have an audit that is free of bias, Keefe, McCullough & Co., LLP does 
a self-threat audit every three years to ensure a thorough review. In addition the team of 
auditors that perform our audit changes every year to ensure a “fresh pair of eyes” are 
performing our audit. It is important to note as we have seen in many sectors of the 
economy, the auditing world is facing significant staffing challenges.  
 
I am very pleased that we did not have any findings and there were no significant 
concerns with this year’s audit. The Audit is presented to you in draft format, because it 
must stay in draft format until the Pension Board approves the Pension portion of it, at 
which time it can be finalized.   
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